

President: Rick Kruger 641-220-4226

641-220-4662 206 4th Ave. 404 S. Center St. Charles City, IA 50616 Rk66ply@live.com

St. Ansgar, IA 50472

Vice President:

Brad Squier

Treasurer: XXXX XXXXXX XXX-XXX-XXXX XXX XXXXXXX XXX. XXXXXXXX, XX XXXXX

Secretary **Curt Wiseman** 641-512-1149 P.O. Box 14, 409 N 2nd Street

Sheffield, IA 40475

Aug meeting: We welcomed three new members, Ted, Gene and Jim Stanbrough, to the meeting.

There was discussion about the Rock Falls car show coming the next Saturday. Need for volunteers was discussed as well as the trophies we are giving out for the show. Jeff Dodge said he would bring tables.

Rick commented that the Victory Performance Stock Super Stock cars would like to come again next year for Mopar Maxx 2026. We will need to have future discussion on this to raise the money for the fees we need to have them show up.

Motion was made and passed to reimburse Ed for any postage and mailing supplies he uses for the newsletter,

There was discussion on a membership drive to get past members to re-join and maybe bring in a few new members. It was decided to place this notice in the Newsletter:

During the 2025-members year any past member or future new members has the option to sign up currently for \$25.00 for a year or \$40.00 for 2 years. This 2-year deal would save them \$10.00. So, sign up and save some cash!!!

I received a call from Rick with some good news about the Discussion of Mopar Maxx 2026. Rick visited with Deb from Cedar Falls Motorsports, and we will be able to secure a date for Mopar Maxx 2026 as they would like to work with the club for another year. There will have to be a meeting later this year with some Club members and Track owners to come up with a new date and details of what we need to do to work together with them. This means put on your thinking caps of how to raise sponsor money so we can come up with a payout, and anything else that can be done to make 2026 Mopar Maxx a success.

September Meeting date is September 10th **LD's Filling Station** 6:00pm **Mason City Iowa**

We look forward to seeing all of you at LD's for this meeting.

This is the last newsletter that will be sent out to anyone who has not paid up to be a member for 2025